## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING**

Tuesday, September 18, 2018

On September 18 Jim Consolati called the School House working meeting to order at 6:03 PM. Selectmen in attendance were Matt Puntin and Mike Curtin. Also in attendance were Mark Curtin and Larry Gould.

With an eye toward possible exterior repairs before winter, the group examined roofing, siding, sills, windows, doors and portions of the interior. Many needed repairs were identified and the group agreed that the process of making permanent repairs would likely reveal unforeseen complications that would be expensive to address. The group then discussed temporary patches that would prevent water and animals from entering the building. Larry Gould agreed to make a list of such patches, which could be reviewed ant the 9/25 Selectmen meeting. At 6:44 Jim Consolati made a motion to discuss our findings at the 9/25 meeting, discuss the list of temporary patches and to take possible action. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried. At 6:45 Jim Consolati made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.

James Consolati, C

Matthew Puntin, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member